
 

 

First Lutheran Church 

1525 Three Cross Road 

Milford, IA  51351 
 

712.338.4514 
 

www.3cross.org 

office@3cross.org 



 

 



 

 

2023 ANNUAL REPORT—TABLE OF CONTENTS 

FIRST LUTHERAN CHURCH 
  

 

 Agenda for 2024 Annual Meeting     page 1 

 Minutes from Annual Meeting - February 12, 2023   page 2-3 

 Letter from Congregational President 

  Cindy Redmond      page 4 

 

 Staff Reports 

 Perry Aalgaard-Senior Pastor     page 5 

 Brian Jack - Associate Pastor     page 6 

  Jennifer Johnson - Director of Music & Worship  page 7-8  

  Tammy Carr -Director of Children’s Ministry   page 9 

  John Adams, Sr.- Director of Development   page 10 

  Ann Aalgaard - Coordinator of Supportive Ministry  page 11 

 Bruce Leu & Lenny McNea - Facility Managers  page 12 

 Carol DeSchepper, Carol Platt, Tammy Carr- 

 Stephen Ministry      page 13 

 

 Board and Other Committee Reports  

  Gary Peters, Board of Trustees    page 14 

  Susan Coulander, Board of Deacons    page 15 

  Megan Carstens - Board of Children’s Ministry   page 16 

  Kia Gonnerman - Board of Youth and Family Ministry page 17 

  Jeannie Stolee, Drive-in Ministry Report    page 18 

 Steve Ricklefs, First Lutheran Foundation   page 19 

 First Lutheran Mission Team     page 20-21 

  Cindy Redmond & Kris Johnson,    page 22 - 24 

   Three Cross Memorial Garden and Columbarium Committee    

  Personnel Committee Report     page 25 

 

 
  



 

 

 Pastoral Statistics– Lynn Egesdal, Office Manager   page 26 - 27 

 Financial Information- Val Watters, Bookkeeper 

  Fund Activity (unbudgeted Funds)    pages 28 - 30  

  Balance Sheet        page 31 

  2022 Actual/2023 Budget & Actual/2024 Budget  page 32 - 36 

  Contribution Range Report      page 36  

  Total Benevolence       pages 37 

 Audit Report 2023       page 38 

 2023 Staff        page 39  

 2023 Officers, Board and Committee Members   page 40 

 2024 Ballot of Officers, Board, and Committee Members  page 41 

 NOTES         page 42 



 

 

1 



 

 

2 



 

 

3 



 

 

CONGREGATIONAL PRESIDENT 
 

 

 Greetings to the Congregation of First Lutheran Church, 

 

What a year we had in 2023.  We celebrated many milestones this past year including baptisms, confirmation, 

graduations, weddings, a very successful Sunday School Year, and Vacation Bible School. We also paid tribute to 

those beloved members that we lost in 2023.  Plus, we celebrated our Centennial this year which was very well 

done.  We appreciate all the volunteer hours it took to make the Centennial such a success.  It was a wonderful 

celebration reminding us of those that came before and the history of our congregation.  We also celebrated the 

completion of the new Drive In Worship building. It is a beauty.  We are a      remarkable congregation with a will-

ingness to step up to volunteer and help our neighbors as the needs arise.  We see your willingness to help out 

weekly in coffee fellowship, serving on a board or committee, helping with a funeral luncheon, helping with an  

inurnment at the Columbarium, teaching Sunday School, helping with VBS, assisting with communion, singing in 

the choir, playing an instrument for Sunday worship, ushering, greeting, helping in the tech booth, and on and 

on.  You are all amazing and we appreciate your willingness to serve to make a difference.   

 

At last year’s annual meeting there were a couple questions with regards to the staff responsibilities.  It is the duty 

of the executive board to get answers to the questions asked by our congregation.  Therefore, we started a volun-

teer personnel committee shortly after the annual meeting.  One of the goals of that ongoing   committee is to  

examine our employee compensation and see if we are in line with other churches of our size in the midwest.  As is 

the case with most research, we discovered some changes would be advantageous and they have been imple-

mented.  The committee took their time on the research, meeting with the staff, and there was much discussion 

with regards to making this better for all.  As you are aware, there were some staff changes and the salaries, hours, 

and compensations were adjusted.  We feel, as the budget for 2024  reflects, that we are now better aligned with 

where we needed to be.  We thank our committee and the staff for working so hard to get this right.   

 

We are blessed with two amazing pastors who have led us with confidence and strength through this year as they 

have done in the past.  Each year provides challenges which turn into opportunities for growth.  We have worked 

with the pastors, boards, and committees to move forward in that growth.  I thank each one of you for working so 

hard for the benefit of First Lutheran Church. 

 

In 2024 we will be celebrating the 75th Anniversary of the Drive In Worship here in the Lakes Area.  We will be 

providing more details as we move forward, but mark your calendars for a great event to celebrate that milestone. 

 

I personally thank you for the opportunity to serve First Lutheran as your congregational president.  It is my     

humble honor to give back to our church that has given so much to us.  I serve as your representative so please 

come to me with any questions or concerns. 

 

As we move into 2024 let’s thank GOD for ALL the blessings he has bestowed upon us each and every day.   

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Cindy Redmond 

Congregational President 
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Senior Pastor Report 

 

Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

This past year First Lutheran Church celebrated one hundred years of being a congregation of Christ followers 

who have proclaimed the Gospel and supported each other.  We each need a cloud of witnesses, for support, 

strength, comfort, and to be reminded of God’s promise of amazing grace.   

 

Through those 100 years there have been many in the First Lutheran cloud of witnesses proclaiming the    

gospel of Jesus Christ.  When we compare this to the over 2000 years of the Christian Church, First Lutheran 

Church has been around a little less than five percent of that history.  Those who started First Lutheran 

Church came from other congregations who were a part of that cloud of witnesses of the whole Christian 

Church.  As the world continues to change, the basic needs of the people remain the same; we need to hear 

the good news of grace proclaimed to us sinners and we need the sacraments rightly administered.  These are 

the primary functions of the Christian Church, but we also need to gather as a faith community, to be         

supported in our times of loss and struggle, to celebrate our joys, and to share life with each other.    

 

As First Lutheran Church moves forward into the unknown future, we remember the cloud of witnesses who 

started this Lutheran Church in Milford and those who were called to start a new ministry reaching out to the 

tourists who were visiting the Lakes area by holding worship at the Lakeland Drive In theater.  Christ Follow-

ers have always been encouraged to discern what ministry looks like in different times and places, just as the 

early disciples discerned how to share the good news with the Gentiles next door and in distant parts of the 

world.  So too, the changes we see in our world today keep us discerning how God is calling us to be church, 

to proclaim the Gospel, and to support one another as the world continues to change. 

 

Throughout the history of First Lutheran, its members, staff, and pastors have listened for and to God’s calling 

and spent time discerning what God has been and is calling First Lutheran to do and be for our neighbors near 

and far.  We do not know what the next 100 years, or even the next year, will hold.  What we do know is God 

is faithful and God will guide and direct us to the places and ministries God needs us to be.  I am thankful for 

this congregation and your willingness to be open to discerning God’s call for First Lutheran Church and for 

trying new things.  I am also grateful and proud of our staff and the congregational leadership for their       

willingness to keep working to discern what God is calling us to.  Over the eleven years I have been here we 

have seen many changes together and with each one God has walked with us.  I do not know what the future 

holds, but I do know who holds us.  God, has promised to be with us in all things.  Let us continue to trust in 

God’s guidance, and in excited anticipation, wait for the plans God has for First Lutheran and each of us.   

 

Jeremiah 29:11 For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord, plans for your welfare and not for 

harm, to give you a future with hope. 

In Christ’s Love,  Pastor Perry  



 

 

ASSOCIATE PASTOR 

 

Greetings dedicated annual report reader!  

Below you’ll find some details about new and growing connections for myself and our  congregation during 

the last year. If there’s something you don’t see here that is causing you to lose sleep please feel free to give me a 

call or come visit any time so that we might both find our common hope in Christ and with it rest and strength for 

what’s yet to come. 

The Marriage Course – This year we were able to offer “The Marriage Course” at First Lutheran in January 

and February and then again in the fall. Attendance grew with the option to take the course online. The 7 week 

course focuses on communication, understanding the role of family, and resolving conflict among other topics. In 

total 11 couples completed the course and we plan to offer it again in 2024. 

St. Dysmas – Our partnership with St. Dysmas, the prison congregation at the South Dakota State Peniten-

tiary, continues to grow. In addition to our quarterly attendance and worship with their congregation we also pro-

vide quarterly offering. We were glad to host their pastor, Jeff Backer, in September to learn more about their con-

gregation and have a Q&A time with him between worship services. First Lutheran agreed to a matching funds 

offering up to $1000 (it was reached and we did match it) with St. Dysmas in order to support a congregation in 

the Sioux Falls Area that St. Dysmas gave their offering to called, “Church of the Streets” which provides a worship  

service for homeless people. We will provide four opportunities to visit St. Dysmas again in 2024 with the first   

being on January 31st. 

Pepe’s Kids/Mendoza, Argentina – In December I lead a group of 7 other members (3 youth 4 adults) to 

Mendoza, Argentina to visit a ministry there called Pepe’s kids that First Lutheran has now supported for several 

years. With the guidance of Martin Mendez (originally from  Mendoza and connected to the congregation that  

directs Pepe’s Kids) we got to experience the Pepe’s Kids program and celebrate their end of the year program 

with them. Pepe’s Kids in many ways functions like an after school program geared towards providing a small 

meal,  activities and crafts, and instruction in Christian values to children of families who live in poverty. We were 

very warmly received by both the kids and the congregation of Pueblo De Dios who support the Pepe’s program 

and community. We took time during our visit to see some tourist locations, to visit the homes of the families of 

the Pepe’s kids, and to meet with the leadership of Pueblo de Dios to see how we might continue to support them 

in ministry. In the summer of 2024 Pastor Marcello Mendez and his wife Veronica will visit to share more and we 

hope members of our congregation might be open to inviting them to visit their home and get to know our mem-

bership better as we did there.  

Luther House of Study – For several years now I have been aware of Sioux Falls Seminary in Sioux Falls, SD. 

A portion of that seminary is dedicated to Lutheran Theology and is entitled – Luther House of Study. They provide 

great online resources for anyone at their website  lutherhouseofstudy.org and you may have experienced some of 

these if you’ve joined me in an adult study course I’ve led. This year I audited two of the courses (Lutheran Herit-

age and God the Creator) in order to get a better idea of the content they are providing to up and coming pastors 

in our area and beyond. I’m pleased with the coursework and content they are offering to future leaders and I  

continue to learn new insights from them while covering familiar theological territory. 

Pr. Brian Jack  
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Music & Worship Ministry  

 I’m happy to report another fun and exciting year of music here at First Lutheran.  2023 was a year of 

settling into a normal schedule.  Health and happiness are words I would use to recall the last year full of 

blessings and growth. 

This spring, the Celebration Choir, TESTIFY, the Celebration Band and our First Ringers united to lead 

our Palm Sunday and Easter services with joyful songs and blessed anthems of love, sacrifice, and beautiful 

grace.  We had over 60 volunteers of all ages spending many hours of their free time attending rehearsals 

and practicing on their own.  It takes a lot of time and a whole lot of talent to make this music happen and I 

feel very lucky to have so many amazing people giving both of these gifts each week.  At choir rehearsals, we 

talk about the impact of God’s music on our souls.  Our God, whose presence and love inspires both the 

leader and the listener, creates that connection we feel during our Sunday services.  What an amazing feel-

ing to share together His love and our thankfulness for His blessings.  Thank you to all of our music leaders, 

singers and musicians for being vessels used by God to create these musical moments.  We are all so 

blessed! 

At the end of April, the choir started what I hope will become a new tradition.  It’s called Psalm 96 

Sunday.  Psalm 96 begins… 

“O sing to the Lord a new song; sing to the Lord, all the earth. 

Sing to the Lord; bless his name; tell of his salvation from day to day. 

Declare his glory among the nations, his marvelous works among all the peoples. 

For great is the Lord and greatly to be praised; he is to be revered above all gods.” 

 

At this service, the choir sang the beloved anthem, “He Never Failed Me Yet”, and all who knew that song 

were invited to come and sing along.  This year, April 28th will be the date of our 2nd Annual Psalm 96 Sunday 

so if you’d like to sing with us, please mark that date on your calendar.  

 

 This summer we were able to enjoy our amazing new Drive-In space.  Having the building complete 

provided us with the capability to leave our sound equipment and instruments in place for use each Sunday 

morning.  That was so nice! Thank you to all who helped finish that project and to all who helped load in and 

load out.  I know there are a few of you out there that are missing the Sunday 7am equipment hauls during 

the summer of 2022! Ha! Looking forward, the new building is going to provide many new fun and wonderful 

worship experiences that I can’t wait to be a part of this coming summer and beyond.  Thank you to all that 

contributed and helped in making this new worship building a reality. 

 This fall we started off the year with our Rally Day service.  Our newly formed Men’s Choir sang for 

the celebration to kick off all of our activities for the fall season.  It was a time of excitement as we were able 

to continue all of our activities…Celebration Choir rehearsal and TESTIFY rehearsals began again. The Choir 

sang a series of songs during September, October and November called “Hymns From Childhood” as a       
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remembrance of many of our cherished hymns over the span of our church’s 100 years which we cele-

brated this October. 

The season of fall led into another season of longing and anticipation of the birth of our Lord as 

Advent began.  The Celebration Choir, Celebration Band, TESTIFY and First Ringers all joined together to 

present their Christmas Cantata entitled “The Light of Hope”.  This Cantata expressed the embodiment of 

peace and hope that is our Savior, Jesus Christ and the light He gave to all of us through His birth, death 

and resurrection.  The message was to remind and inspire us to go into the world and share His light with 

others in times and places where hope and love may feel lost. 

 “Ephesians 2:14 states that ‘Jesus is our peace.’  

Peace is a person. There is no absence of or void in Him.  He makes us right with God through the sacri-

fice of His life, and His peace ‘surpasses all understanding,’” 

 

There is a recording of the Cantata on YouTube if you’d like to watch it.  Please check it out on our 

First Lutheran YouTube page titled: 2023 Christmas Cantata First Lutheran Church  

https://youtu.be/4Pn4ofThBzA?feature=shared 

 We have gotten many new volunteers in our tech booth this Fall along with many people that  

already share so much of their time and talents on a regular basis.  I tell them this a lot, but it is never too 

often…they are so important to our worship services and we are so lucky to have all who help each and 

every Sunday.  Your commitment, attention to detail and reliability is so very appreciated.  

 The TESTIFY band is doing really great. This band consists of many extremely talented high school 

students from our congregation and around the area.  In their already busy teenage lives, they give of 

their time to create music for us each month and it’s more than just music.  It’s really good music.  The 

youth in our band are members of Honor Choir, Honor Band, All-State Band and Choir, compete in highly 

competitive competitions each year through school solo and ensemble groups, perform in jazz, concert, 

marching, and pep bands, show choir, jazz and concert choirs and they are very successful.  God has    

given them the gift and talents of music and brings them here to share it with us and we should never 

take for granted the amazing blessing that is.  The TESTIFY band leads our worship music every 3rd      

Sunday of the month. It is an amazing worship experience with music that will ignite and lift your soul. 

Please contact me if you’re a middle school or high school student and would like to become a part of 

our awesome group! 

I thank all of you for following your heart in volunteering or by sharing your words of encourage-

ment and thanks.  None of it goes unnoticed and I can’t wait for another year of many more blessings to 

come.  

 As always, if you feel the spirit moving in your heart to be involved in music or help in the tech 

booth, please reach out to me anytime! music@3cross.org 

Jennifer 
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DIRECTOR OF CHILDREN’S MINISTRY  

 

I started off my position here in May getting ready for VBS which we partner with IOLBC. We were blessed 

with 33 volunteers, 86 children and lots of donations from our Church Family. Mission      Impossible was 

Possible, to uncover the Truth. The Bible is God’s word. God’s word is True! 

This year kicked off Kids at First Wednesday Night Program with 35 kids registered and an average of 22 kids 

each night. Big thank you to all the members of our church who have dressed up and visited as various    

people from the Bible. 

Tammi Harrison and Charlene Ackerman have helped with the Kids at First which is so appreciated. 

Helene Vander Werff is our amazing storyteller sharing stories from The Mustard Seed, Advent, Ten Com-

mandments and so many more.  

We have served to make a difference by packing and providing 65 homeless backpacks to Heartland Hope 

Mission, provided 100 care packages to teachers at Spirit Lake and Okoboji Elementary. Donated 64 pairs of 

winter gloves to Okoboji Elementary. Noisy offering for Pepe’s kids, Heartland Hope Mission, Upper Des 

Moines, Tanzania Girls School, Okoboji Teen Mental Health Program, Backpack program and Atlas. Thank 

you Church family for all your generosity and kindness. 

Our Sunday School Program has 35 amazing teachers and helpers. We are truly blessed with their passion to 

teach children about God and His Word. Thank you for your willing hearts to serve. We have 120 children 

registered with an average of 75 each week in attendance. 

This year we used the Spark Bible curriculum. Pastor Perry and Pastor Brian decided to use the same curricu-

lum for their sermons. I really like the continuity this provides for our Church family. 

This year the children from Sunday School have been sharing what they learn through song on the 4th Sunday 

of every month at the 11 a.m. service. 

We had 74 children perform Oh What A Special Night Christmas program this year. It was so beautiful and 

such a great experience for them. Next year will be A Country Christmas. 

It has been a wonderful year building relationships with the children, children’s ministry board, Sunday 

school teachers and most of all God our heavenly Father. 

Serving to make a difference! 

Tammy Carr 
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DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT 

 

2023 was a year of finishing some outdoor physical developments, and preparing for our 75th Anniversary 

of our drive-in worship service, to be held in summer 2024.  

Summer 2023 saw the completion of Three Cross Memorial Gardens. The columbarium is the center of 

the memorial gardens. It is the final resting place for First Lutheran family members, and with its bench-

es, decorative stone boundary markers, walkways, and landscaping beautify and glorify our First Luther-

an Church grounds, and we give God the glory for them.  

As we begin the new year, 2024, we anxiously await our Memorial Day weekend, and the opening of our 

Drive-In worship area.  

This year (2024) is such a special event in our church history, as it marks the “75th Anniversary Celebra-

tion” of our drive-in worship service. Ours is the oldest drive-in worship service in the United States, and 

we want to honor this summer in a special way that gives God the glory for all the blessings this ministry 

has brought us. So many lakes visitors and residents get their first experience of “The First Lutheran  

Family” by attending drive-in worship. Many then become connected with First Lutheran.  

On April 1st, 2024, information will be sent out to all First Lutheran Family and Friends detailing the “75th 

Drive-in Anniversary Celebration”. A fund drive has begun to raise funding for four projects involving the 

drive-in area. Prior to Memorial Day three physical Improvements will be made.  

A new road from the stop sign behind the education wing west to the drive-in worship area. The    

existing road has served us well, but is really showing the signs of almost twenty years of service. 

It will be replaced by a new black topped, seal coated road with built up shoulders.  

A new waterline will be installed from our present well located west of the church, north to the drive-

in center. This will provide water to the center and surrounding grounds so bushes and small 

trees may be placed in the front of the drive-in center providing an even more beautiful setting.  

Before, as you drove into the drive-in grounds, you noticed to the south, a huge hill of dirt and weed 

growth. This area has now been leveled, and will be an enlarged sitting, relaxing and listening   

area for our service. (more on this later) 

Our fourth anniversary feature will be a Sunday Music concert with outstanding contemporary Chris-

tian music sounds! This concert will highlight the day, which will also include an anniversary 

meal . The date and final information for all this will be in the April 2024 mailing! 

If you have questions or want to learn more about our projects, give me a call at 712-320-4429 or stop by 

the church office. Thank you for the opportunity to serve you. 

 

John Adams Sr.  

Director of Development 
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COORDINATOR OF SUPPORTIVE MINISTRY 

Greetings to you in 2024!   

 

In reflecting back on 2023, here are some highlights of what I have been doing.  

 

As the job title suggests, the Supportive Ministry Coordinator offers support to the many ministries of the 

church by keeping volunteer lists as up to date as possible, coordinating volunteers for specific tasks, and 

filling in wherever help is needed.  It is difficult for me to itemize what I do because each week is a bit differ-

ent, and that is part of what I love about this position! 

 

One integral task is to conduct a yearly interest survey, and that information is compiled into the church 

Breeze system. The FLC staff has access to the categorized lists from which to draw volunteers or to help 

people get connected in areas of interest.  While there is not always a need for each category, it gives us a 

place to start when looking for people who may be interested in a particular project or activity.  

 

Other general tasks throughout the year are to keep an eye on the kitchen and coffee bar supplies and gen-

eral upkeep and to recruit extra help for kitchen cleaning and other miscellaneous projects.  I collaborate 

and contribute to various milestone ministry elements such as new members, baptisms, confirmations, high 

school graduation recognition, and funerals. 72 total quarterly gift bags were also assembled for the visita-

tion team members to deliver on their visits. 

 

Our centennial celebration was a fun highlight this year, and I worked closely with volunteers on the board of 

deacons to provide assistance as needed to help make the event memorable. 

 

The four primary areas where I coordinate volunteers are (1) to host and contribute to the coffee bar, (2) to 

work at and to provide desserts for funeral fellowship --14 this year, (3) to deliver meals on wheels during 

our assigned months--FLC volunteers delivered approximately 700 meals to our neighbors in the Milford ar-

ea, (4) to transport food from Walmart to Upper Des Moines during our assigned months--FLC volunteers 

moved 35-40 loads of food. 

 

There are so many more ways that people are making a difference here at First Lutheran!  Ultimately, it is 

you, the volunteers, who really make it all happen!  Thank you for sharing your gifts and serving to make a 

difference.  

 

Ann Aalgaard 

Supportive Ministry Coordinator 

“Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve others,  
as faithful stewards of God’s grace in its various forms”.  1 Peter 4:10 
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FACILITY MANAGERS 

 

Greetings and best wishes for you in 2024.  First Lutheran celebrated its 100th birthday last October 

and will celebrate its 75th year of our unique outdoor worship service next summer.  We have much 

to be thankful for.   

 

We continue to develop our new Columbarium area.  One stone bench is already in place and two 

more are due in the spring.  We have had two condensers replaced in the heating units in the        

janitors’ room.  We   continue to replace ceiling tiles from leaks as needed.  Volunteers led by Bruce 

Nystrom continue to work on our new outdoor worship building.  They will be finishing the floor   

covering next spring. 

 

All of our yearly and monthly inspections have been completed on furnaces, fire alarms, and extin-

guishers.  As our church ages, we are seeing some problems arise, but so far no major disasters. 

 

Our volunteers are invaluable.  We thank Gary Fisk and Bob Brown for their landscaping and mowing.  

Also, Dave Dorenkamp and his 5-person mowing crew.  Bruce Nystrom built several privacy fences 

and Norm   Olson and Nancy Wurtz painted several rooms in the church.  We also thank Tim Jacob-

son and Calvin Hardman for vacuuming the church.  Jim and Pat Schuller donated two new tables.  

Jim and Wayne Schuette have also helped with several special projects.  We also thank our many   

other volunteers for helping with funerals and special occasions.  Thank you to Diane McMillan and 

her helpers for their decorating skills at Christmas and Easter. 

 

A new development this year has been Head Start.  They are in class Monday through Friday from 

8:00 AM to 4:00 PM in our educational wing.  We have enjoyed having the 4-year-olds in the building 

and their presence has been mutually beneficial.  They have installed a new dishwasher in the ed 

wing and a new washer/dryer in the supply room next to the kitchen.   

 

A big thank you to all of our other volunteers, our staff members, and to the members of First        

Lutheran for their continued support.  

 

Sincerely, 

   Bruce Leu 

   Lenny McNea 

12 



 

 

Stephen Ministry (SM) Report for the 2023/2024 Annual Report 

 
We are grateful to have the opportunity to lead SM at First Lutheran Church.  Below, find some key accom-

plishments for the year.  

 Supervision group has continued to meet monthly throughout the year for mutual support and continu-

ing education. Continuing education has been provided by Stephen Leaders and Stephen Ministers 

 We initiated or continued care to 25 care receivers 

 We continue to have 23 SMs at First Lutheran and 2 SMs serving Grace Lutheran in Primghar. 

 The SM team hosted coffee between services on November 5.  

 The Stephen Leaders worked with the pastors to identify additional ways to give visibility to the ministry 

including Make a Difference Moments, e-blasts through Facebook and Instagram, information about the 

ministry in the newsletters and bulletin, and a SM Page on the website.  

 Stephen Leaders have met with 4 small groups in the church to train them as “Lookouts”, people who are 

aware of others needing a referral and how to make a referral.  

 Stephen Leaders have provided quarterly reports to the Deacons Committee to update and     inform 

them about what is happening in the ministry.  

Stephen Ministers at First Lutheran are:  
 

As the Leaders of SM, we and the entire SM team appreciate the support of the Pastors, the Deacon Board 
and the congregation.  
 

Serving in His Name, 
 

Carol Platt, Stephen Leader 

Carol DeSchepper, Stephen Leader 

Tammy Carr, Stephen Leader 

Helen Dorenkamp 

Dave Dorenkamp  

Carol Platt   

Konnie Snider   

Jim Hitchcock 
Tammy Carr   

Rolf Carlson 

Josh Carr 

Kathy Carlson   

Jan Larson 

Beverly Walsmith 
Carol DeSchepper 

Jane Berg 

Mark Stelzer 

Kathy Stelzer 

Jeannie Stolee 

Barb Work 

Mary Gengerke 

Jarrett Valen 

Tim Matz   

Denise Gonnerman 

Cheri Eichman 

Holly Nystrom  
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BOARD OF TRUSTEES  

The Board of Trustees met on a monthly basis during 2023 to tend to the financial affairs of the Church. The primary duty 

of the Board of Trustees is to guard and protect the financial resources of First Lutheran and monitor the use of those fi-

nancial resources in a responsible and prudent manner and in ways which serve God and the members here at First Lu-

theran, the people in the immediate surrounding area, and the people of God throughout the world. The Board of Trus-

tees has five sub-committees -- Buildings and Grounds, Missions, Stewardship, Foundation, and Budget. The Trustees 

Board is comprised of five elected members, four officers (President, Financial Secretary, Treasurer, and Secretary), and 

regular attendance by Pastor Perry, Pastor Brian, and Val Watters, bookkeeper.  
  

The 2023 elected members were Nancy Wurtz, Cole Milbrath, Delmer Lee, Amanda Titterington, and myself as Chairman. 

Others attending were Cindy Redmond, President, Emily Rossman, Treasurer, Bob Brown, Financial Secretary, and Beverly 

Walsmith, Recording Secretary. Pastor Perry also attended on a regular basis and Pastor Brian as needed. The group 

worked diligently, took their responsibilities seriously, and were truly a pleasure to work with.  
 

The total receipts for the operating budget for 2023 were $850,408. The actual expenses for 2023 were $797,257. This 

resulted in excess receipts over disbursements of $53,151.  

Thanks to all of you who assisted in achieving this budget surplus.  

Highlights for 2023:  

 ➢ Assisted with the Columbarium Project - operations, pricing, administrative duties, and projected cash flows.  

 ➢ Allowed the Head Start Program to lease space in the Education Wing for its school program.  

➢ Supervised completion of the drive-in worship facility.  

➢ Participated in the newly-formed Personnel Committee including work to analyze current job descriptions and job   

performance and perform a market analysis of current staff positions.  

➢ Hired Tammy Carr as our new Christian Education Coordinator.  

➢ Hired Lynn Egesdal as our new Office Manager.  

 ➢ Obtained bids approximating $130,000 on two new air conditioning units to be installed in 2024 and/or 2025. Funds 

will come from current cash reserves of the church. A special thanks to Bruce Nystrom for his assistance on this pro-

ject.  

 ➢ Discussed fringe benefits for our current employees. Decided to provide a fringe benefit allowance to employees 

for 2024. We will continue to discuss fringe benefit policies for future years.  

➢ Approved landscaping work around the church.  

 ➢ Commenced plans related to the 75th Anniversary of the Drive-in Worship Services in 2024 including road improve-

ments and landscaping and an outdoor concert. John Adams will lead a special fundraising effort for this project.  

➢ Established an operating budget for 2024.  

We express a sincere thank you to Pastor Perry and Pastor Brian for their superb leadership during the year. We pray 

for God’s guidance as we venture into another year of service in God’s world.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Gary L. Peters, Chairman  
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Board of Deacons 
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CHILDREN’S MINISTRY BOARD 
 

PROGRAMS 

 Sunday School 

o Rally Day (Pancake Feed, Tractor Rides, Tour the Classrooms, Make name tags for the 

Sunday School year). 

o 100 Registered. 

o Average Sunday School attendance is around 84 kids. 

o Volunteers/Teachers have been adequate (Thinking of doing an hour during Sunday 

School to “Get to Know” more of the families of the kids, that attend Sunday School). 

 Kids At First (Wednesday Night Program) 

o Attendance has been around 22-25 kids per week. 

 Kids did caroling at Christmas time at a few of the nursing homes/assisted living facilities in our 

community. 

 3 Year Old & 3rd Grade Bible Handout 

 Christmas Program “Oh What A Special Night” –74 kids participated 

 Vacation Bible School 

o Great Turnout – 84 kids attended. 

o Raised around $135.00 for the Girls School in Tanzania. 

o Volunteers/Teachers were adequate for VBS, along with changing it to Monday-Thursday, 

with the program & ice cream social being Thursday night.  

 Easter Egg Hunt 

 Children Singing (4th Sunday of each month) 

o Songs they are learning coincide with the lessons the children learn during class, along 

with the Bible verses/Sermon the Pastors are using during church services. 

BOARD MEMBER CHANGES 

 Krista Roos goes off the board in 2024. This 3 year term will be up for election.  

 Carissa Janssen up for election for a new 3 year term. 

 New Members:  Mallory Munden (To be voted on - 3 Year Term) 

 Still on the board:  Adam Van Gorp, Megan Carstens, Trisha Ferguson 
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YOUTH AND FAMILY MINISTRY BOARD 

 

The Youth and Family Board include Joy Christians (secretary), Kathy Greves, Dennis Heimdal, Heath Jacob-

son, and me (chairperson).  The board hosted the coffee bar on December 3, 2023, between services. This 

board works to provide youth and young families opportunities to grow their faith. Some of the opportuni-

ties are listed below. 

· Youth group: weekly throughout the year and offered this past summer, however, the summer 

months were not well attended. Past activities include a lock-in/ski trip, car wash and caroling. 

· High school Sunday school: the program follows the current week’s Sunday message. Older students 

were also given the opportunity to volunteer as shepherds in the children’s ministry.  

· New in 2023, was a community Baccalaureate. This was held at First Lutheran, but the idea is for the 

ceremony to rotate to a different church in the community every year. 

· The Urban Plunge: offered for the second year and those involved completed a service project of   

filling backpacks with supplies and delivered to homeless in Omaha. 

· The National Youth Gathering: canceled in 2022 and rescheduled for July 2024 in New Orleans. 

Fifteen youth and three adults signed up to attend the gathering.  

· Alpha program: the program used for confirmation. The 7th grade has completed and now                 

encouraged to attend youth group. 

· Family activities: offered monthly. Some past activities include yoga babes, goat yoga and kindermus-

ik. 

 

Other duties include pancake breakfasts and Lent soup suppers. Pancake breakfasts are held between       

services on Palm Sunday and Rally Sunday. Proceeds from the breakfasts go toward youth activities.  

In 2023,we decided to try something new and offered other groups within the church a chance to serve a 

meal of their choice during Lent. The Missions team and the Children’s Ministry each chose a week . The   

remaining weeks were hosted by the Youth and Family board and proceeds from these weeks went to youth 

activities. Youth were asked to serve during the meal and with clean up. 

In 2024, the Lent soup suppers will be hosted by the youth and family board and youth volunteers. Proceeds 

will help cover costs for the youth and adults attending the National Youth Gathering in New Orleans. I      

encourage all to attend and thank you for your continued support. 

 

Kia Gonnerman 

Chairperson, Youth and Family Board 
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 DRIVE-IN WORSHIP 

 

The 2023 drive-in worship consisted of 15 Sundays.  A total of 2,541 cars were counted over those 15 

weeks, averaging 169.4 cars per Sunday.  This is up slightly from 164.64 cars per Sunday in 2022.  The 

largest attendance was 223 cars on May 28th. 

 

We have a wonderful, dedicated group of volunteers who help make these services run smoothly 

(and have a little fun in the process).  Special thanks to Rosalise Olson who graciously took on addi-

tional responsibilities when I had to be gone.  Thanks also to Pastor Perry and Pastor Brian for their 

wonderful messages, and to Jennifer Johnson and the other musicians. 

 

If volunteering for drive-in worship is on your heart, please feel free to reach out to me.  We always 

need people who are willing to fill in if someone needs to be gone. 

 

2024 marks the 75th year of First Lutheran’s drive-in worship services!  Our services will start on May 

26th and we invite everyone to join us.  The donuts and coffee will be waiting! 

 

Jeannie Stolee 
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First Lutheran Foundation 

 

The First Lutheran Foundation had a very successful year in both our mission (Endow Iowa Fund) and our cap-

ital improvement (First Lutheran Fund).   The mission fund grew from $168,021 to $191,421.  A gain of 

$23,400.  Our capital improvement fund grew from $71,595 to $80,507.  A gain of $8,912 

Grants totaling $7,500 went to the following missions: 

$2,500 Argentina mission 

$2,500 Okoboji School Success Program 

$2,500 St.Dymas Prison Ministry 

Since its inception in 2013 The First Lutheran Foundation has awarded $62,500 in grants. 

As a reminder there are numerous ways you can support our foundation such as: 

1.  In your will/estate planning 

2. Cash 

3. Stocks 

4. Beneficiary on life insurance 

5. QCD or Qualified Charitable Distributions from an IRA. 

 

JUST A NOTE: WE ARE WORKING WITH OKOBOJI FOUNDATION AND DES MOINES COMMUNITY 

FOUNDATION IN ORGANIZING AN ESTATE PLANNING SEMINAR.  MORE INFORMATION WILL       

FOLLOW WHEN A DATE IS SET. 

 

If you have any questions about First Lutheran Foundation or ways to support it please do not hesitate to 

contact me at: 

Steve Ricklefs 

Steve.jane.ricklefs@gmail.com 

651-402-3381 
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FIRST LUTHERAN MISSION TEAM 

 

Happy New Year from the First Lutheran Mission Team! 

 

First of all we would like to thank everyone that contributed to our 2023 Mission Team Lunch and 

Homemade Goods Auction. We had some amazing desserts, snacks, quilts, wooden masterpieces, and 

hand-painted cards that were donated for the auction. We thank those that cooked and served the 

tasty lunch and banana splits as well. Without the help from all of you, this fundraiser would not be 

successful and we would not be able to reach the people and causes that we hold near and dear to 

our hearts.  With help from the First Lutheran Foundation and the proceeds from this fundraiser, we 

were able to send over $2,000 to each of our focused ministries; Local: Okoboji Success Program,    

Regional: St. Dysmas/South Dakota State Penitentiary, International: Argentina Mission Trip. We thank 

the speakers/representatives for coming and teaching us more about these missions and what our 

funds are supporting. 

 

Our youth took another Urban Plunge Mission Trip and took backpacks full of essential items. The   

Mission Team was able to help fill those backpacks for the adults and children that received them.  

 

A new adventure this year was the Argentina Mission Trip! It was amazing to hear about the experi-

ences our youth and adult chaperones were able to participate in, the connections they made, and 

the fun they had with Pepe’s Kids. We are hoping to be able to continue to support these trips as an 

every other year mission trip and continue to help grow our relationship with Pepe’s Kids and Pueblo 

de Dios in Mendoza,   Argentina 

 

There are also the organizations that we help support annually. Okoboji Lutheran Bible Camp, Okoboji 

Bible Camp, Lutheran Lakeside Camp, Lutheran Services of Iowa, Cherish House, Discovery House, 

Habitat for  Humanity, Girl’s School in Tanzania, Backpack Program, Marie Sandvik, Upper Des Moines 

Opportunity and more.  

 

Our prayer for 2024 is to develop this team into a very successful congregationally elected committee 

providing more communication to our congregation about funds allocation, and growing in numbers 

and in ways to support our neighbors near and far. A proposal for the committee’s responsibilities  

follows this report and you’ll see the nominees for the committee on your ballot for the 2024 annual 

meeting.  

 

Many blessings, 

First Lutheran Mission Team 
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Draft – Missions Committee 

 

In order to foster more participation and build a sustainable model for direction of First Lutheran’s mission 

ministries the mission team proposes the formation of a congregational board dedicated to missions. The 

Mission Committee will function much like a board and explore the viability of functioning in this way before 

committing to the required constitutional change and two step congregational vote on the change. Using a 

board model will ensure an ongoing rotation of membership and with it new ideas and direction each year 

and fresh eyes on longstanding traditions. A board ensures that while its members come and go, the congre-

gation is committed to steady leadership in this important area.  

 

Missions Committee consisting of seven (7) elected members 

The duties of the Missions Committee shall be:  

A. To explore the viability of this committee functioning as a board of First Lutheran Church, 

B. To consider matters relating to the missions of this congregation, 

C. To coordinate the distribution of offerings designated for missions in conjunction with the 

Board of Trustees 

D. To regularly communicate descriptions of the mission ministries of the congregation,  

E. To regularly invite participation in mission ministries from the congregation, 

F. To regularly communicate the outcomes of mission ministries. 

G. To regularly evaluate mission ministries and explore new opportunities 

H. To appoint and direct the activities of committees, task forces or ministry teams that may 

be necessary from time to time, 

I. To foster relationships with missionaries and support them. 

J. To consider matters relating to the needs of the sick and needy, 

K. To elect from its membership a chairperson and secretary, 

L. To conduct regular meetings not less than once per month, 

M. To make recommendations to the annual meeting or any specially called meeting of this 

congregation, 

N. To report its activities to the annual meeting of this congregation. 

21 



 

 

THREE CROSS MEMORIAL GARDEN AND COLUMBARIUM COMMITTEE 

Greetings from the Three Cross Memorial Garden and Columbarium Committee, 

We are pleased to announce that our Columbarium and TCMG (Three Cross Memorial Garden) are indeed 

looking great and a beautiful asset to the north side of our church.  The sod has taken hold, the sidewalks are 

in, the trees are providing lovely shade, the sprinkler system is helping to sustain the garden, the parking lot 

is a welcome addition, and the Columbarium has become the final earthly resting place for many members of 

our church over the last year.  We have had 12 inurnments since the inception of the Columbarium.  We have 

made a few minor adjustments to this project this year.  We have opened up the Columbarium to all current 

members, former members, and their families.  This was a request that came to the committee and we 

thought it made perfect sense to honor the wishes of our Congregation. 
 

Additionally, moving into 2024 we have tweaked the pricing scenario a bit by having one total price to be 

paid at the time of reserving the Niche instead of pricing each item separately knowing that those costs will 

change over time and with inflation.  So once the Niche is purchased there will be no other charges until the 

time of death and Inurnment when the only other cost will be the inscription on the door.   
 

We have one Columbarium in place and that unit has 80 Niches.  We have poured the pad for a second unit 

so we are ready when that time comes and the need is there.  Each Niche will hold the cremated remains of 2 

people in 2 urns.  As of this writing, January 10, 2024, we have 46 Niches reserved which is just about 

58%.  We do have 34 Niches remaining so we are always interested in visiting with our members and willing 

to answer any questions they have.  We have 16 Memory Bands on our unit.  8 of those have been inscribed 

and committed.  You might use a Memory Band to honor a loved one and indicate where they are buried or 

you might want to inscribe one that shows where you are going to be buried if you have plans to be buried 

elsewhere.  It is a way to show your connection to First Lutheran even if you will not be inurned in our Col-

umbarium. 
 

We do have an area in the ground on the other side of TCMG for pet cremains.  We have biodegradable urns 

and they would be placed in the ground with a nameplate stone on top.  This would be at your own expense 

but it is open to our members should they choose. 
 

In the Spring of 2024 we have 3 granite benches, that have been purchased by our members, to be set in 

TCMG.  We have one in place now and once the remaining 3 are in place it will be a wonderful spot to come, 

sit, and pay your respects to your loved ones.  We will host a coffee and have an Open House once the 

benches are in place so you can all see how lovely that area looks. 
 

We have a great committee!  They have made good decisions with regards to preparing and taking care of 

our loved ones in perpetuity.  Our thanks go to Jo Abens, John Adams, Bob Brown, Gary Fisk, Len Holdorf, 

and Denny Perry.  John, Bob and Denny were in this from the beginning and we are so appreciative of all 

their research and hard work to lay the foundation for this Garden and Columbarium. 
 

Respectfully, 

Kris Johnson and Cindy Redmond 
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Personnel Committee Report 

 

The Personnel Committee was formed in April of 2023.  The committee members are; Joseph Prouty, 
Amanda Titterington, Nancy Wurtz, Gary Peters and Barb Work. 
 
The main purpose of the Personnel Committee is to provide guidance and support to the staff along with 
the pastors. 
 
The first step of this project was to review the job descriptions.  Based on time studies that were request-
ed from each employee, we worked with each staff member to identify each individual’s expectation of 
their role while ensuring that all aspects of the many tasks of the church were completed. 
 
Based on the job description a market analysis was done on each position.  Although many of the          
positions were close or above the median range of the analysis, the committee recommended increases 
to some      salaries that were below the median.   
 
This fall staff reviews were completed on all positions.  Measurable goals were set with job descriptions 
and duties reviewed.   
 
Our next step is to review the employee handbook and continue to support the staff and pastors. 
 
We had 4 resignations this year: Reagan Colt, Josh Carr, Kim Wermersen and Kris Johnson.  Utilizing  exit    
interviews and feedback we will continue working to make First Lutheran Church a great place to work! 
 
We also were involved in the hiring of Tammy Carr, Director of Children’s Ministry and Lynn Egesdal, 
Office Manager. 
 
A big thank you to the FLC staff for all of the hard work they do to make our worship experiences great 
and ensure that our spirits are fed. There is no doubt in my mind that the FLC staff lives by                                
Colossians 3:23 – Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart.  
 
In Christ,  
Barb Work 
Personnel Committee Chairperson. 
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PASTORAL STATISTICS CONTINUED 
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2023 FUND ACTIVITY 

28 



 

 

 

29 



 

 

30 



 

 

31 



 

 

32 



 

 

33 



 

 

34 



 

 

35 



 

 

36 



 

 

FIRST LUTHERAN BENEVOLENCE 2023 
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FIRST LUTHERAN CHURCH STAFF 

 

SENIOR PASTOR: Perry Aalgaard 

ASSOCIATE PASTOR: Brian Jack 

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC AND WORSHIP: Jennifer Johnson 

DIRECTOR OF CHILDREN’S MINISTRY: Tammy Carr 

OFFICE MANAGER: Lynn Egesdal 

FACILITY MANAGER: Bruce Leu 

FACILITY MANAGER: Lenny McNea 

COORDINATOR OF SUPPORTIVE MINISTRY: Ann Aalgaard 

BOOKKEEPER: Val Watters 

DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT: John Adams, Sr. 

SIOUX FALLS CHAPLIN: Bob Chell 

 

STEPHEN MINISTERS (Volunteer Directors):  

Carol DeSchepper, Carol Platt, Tammy Carr 
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 2023 OFFICERS, BOARDS AND COMMITTEES 
                  (Term Expires February of year) 

PRESIDENT    Cindy Redmond  (2024) 
      

SECRETARY    Beverly Walsmith  (2024) 
 

TREASURER                  Emily Rossman  (2025) 
  

FINANCIAL SECRETARY    Bob Brown   (2024) 
 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES   Amanda Titterington  (2024) 
      Nancy Wurtz   (2025) 
      Delmer Lee   (2025) 
      Gary Peters   (2026) 
      Cole Milbrath   (2026) 
 

BOARD OF DEACONS    Steve Loken   (2024) 
     Joseph Prouty   (2025) 
     Rosalise Olson   (2025) 
     Susan Coulander  (2026) 
     Brady Dicks   (2026) 
        

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY BOARD Krista Roos   (2024) 
     Carissa Janssen  (2024) 
     Trisha Ferguson  (2025) 
     Megan Carstens  (2025) 
     Adam VanGorp  (2026) 
            

YOUTH AND FAMILY    Joy Christians   (2024) 
MINISTRY BOARD   Kathy Greve   (2024) 

      Heath Jacobsen  (2025) 
      Kia Gonnerman  (2026) 
      Dennis Heimdal  (2026) 
 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE       Bruce Nystrom  (2024) 
     Wayne Schuette  (2024) 
     Pat Holdorf   (2024) 
 

SYNOD DELEGATES   Marcia Young   (2024) 

      Dennis Heimdal  (2024) 
      Kari Heimdal   (2024) 
      Beverly Walsmith  (2024)  
  

ST. LUKE DELEGATES   Norm Olson   (2024) 
     Judy Olson   (2024) 
 

INGHAM/OKOBOJI   Judy Valen   (2024) 

CAMP DELEGATES   Mary Thunhorst  (2024) 

 

COLUMBARIUM COMMITTEE Cindy Redmond  (2024) 
     John Adams   (2024) 
     Bob Brown   (2024) 
     Kristin Johnson  (2024) 
     Jo Abens   (2024) 
     Denny Perry   (2024) 
     Gary Fisk   (2024) 
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2024 BALLOT 

 

Board of Trustees 

Vote for 1 

3 Year Term/2027 

 ____Amanda Titterington 

 ____ 

  

  

Board of Deacons 

Vote for 1 

3 Year Term/2027 

 ____Steve Loken 

 ____ 

  

  

  

Children’s Ministry Board 

Vote for 2 

3 Year Term/2027 

 ____Mallory Munden 

 ____Carissa Janssen 

 ____ 

  

  

  

  

Youth & Family Ministry Board 

Vote for 2 

3 Year Term/2027 

 ____Tracy Evans 

 ____Julie Wilken 

 ____ 

  

  

President 

Vote for 1 

2 Year Term/2026 

 ____Cindy Redmond 

 ____ 

  

  

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

Secretary  

Vote for 1 

2 Year Term/2026 

 ____Evy Robinson 

 ____ 

  

  

Financial Secretary 

Vote for 1 

2 Year Term/2026 

 ____Sheryl Paul 

 ____ 

  

  

  

Nominating Committee 

Vote for 5 

1 Year Term/2023 

 ____Bob Brown 

 ____Beverly Walsmith 

 ____Joy Christian 

 ____Krista Roos 

 ____Kathy Greve 

  

 

Columbarium Committee 

Vote for 5 

1 Year Term/2025  

 ____ Cindy Redmond 

 ____ Kristin Johnson 

 ____ Jo Abens 

 ____ Denny Perry 

 ____ Gary Fisk 

 _____ 

  

  

  

  

Ingham/Okoboji Camp Delegates 

Vote for 2 

1 Year Term/2024 

 ____Mary Thunhorst 

 ____Judy Valen 

 ____ 

  

Synod Delegates 

Vote for 4 

1 Year Term/2024 

 ____Mark Stelzer 

 ____Kathy Stelzer 

 ____Mike Egesdal 

 ____Lynn Egesdal 

 

St. Luke Delegates 

Vote for 2 

1 Year Term/2024  

 ____Norm Olson 

 ____Judy Olson 

 ____ 

  

  

  

  

Missions Committee 

Vote for 7 

1 Year Term/2025 

 ____ Cari Jack 

 ____ Phylis Anderson 

 ____ Lynn Egesdal 

 ____ Gary Fisk 

 ____ Linda Nase 

 ____ Kia Gonnerman 

 ____ Trisha Ferguson 

 ____  
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